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SANTA CRUZ — State budget cuts are threateni

enin
the future of a non-profit group trying to restore nag-
tive fish runs on the Central Coast, and the quality
and number of fish the group plants.

The Monterey Bay Salmon and Trout Project had
$35,000 cut this year by the state Department of Fish
and Game. lp years pagt the project received about
$70,000 from the state, which represents 80 percent of
its budget, said Dave Streig, fish hatchery manager
and fisheries biologist for the project.
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n the long run, that will mean fewer steelhead an
salmon in Central Coast streams, said Matt Mc(‘)asliri1
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More than half of the fish returning to area stream
. . s
lnuthe spring are planted fish, project workers said.

_ “We have seen an increase in the number of return-
ing adults. Not to the extent we think we should see
them, but there are a fair number out there,” Streig
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Fish and Game funded the project’s programs based
on the type of fish it planted. Funding for steelhead
has been cut by Fish and Game, the species the pro-
ject is raising the most of this year, Streig said.
The state would provide the project with money to
plant coho salmon, a candidate for the federal endan-
| gered list, but the project won’t be raising any of the
| salmon this year because of an egg shortage.
‘ About 5,000 coho salmon smolts were planted in
| Waddell Creek in March, but no mature female fish
é were collected or even observed in area streams,
Streig said. Fewer than 2 percent of the planted fish
ever return to spawn, project workers said.
McCaslin said 1,400 coho salmon were withheld
from that plant and were set to be planted next year to

fill the void caused by egg shortages, but equipment to
cool storage pool water to slow the coho’s growth was
too expensive, he said. They were released in a second
planting. .

In busy years, as many as 160,000 fish were planted
including steelhead, coho and Chinook salmon, Streig

said.

Donors will be financing the fish raising angi plant-
ing activities in the coming months, McCaslin said.
Santa Cruz and Monterey counties, Chevron USA Inc.,
commercial fishermen and the 370 or so project mem-
bers have all made donations, McCaslin said.

McCaslin said the project will be seeking donors to
set up an endowment fund to finance future work:

“At this point, we don’t have any solid funding to
carry us beyond even early next year,” McCaslin said.




